
TOWN OF STAFFORD
SPRING NEWSLETTER 2025




[image: A close-up of a flower

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]




[image: A desk with a chair and a shelf above it

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]

From the desk of the Town Supervisor
Happy Spring to all; it is finally here. So much is happening in our beautiful Town. The snow is just about done, and the grass is greening up. 
The Town Board and I are busy keeping things running smoothly. We have recently hired a new Financial Clerk, and she is doing a great job. We will miss our past bookkeepers, Heidi and Marcy and wish them well always.
Water District 12 is almost done, and we are currently working on getting grants, loans etc. for Water District No. 14, the Clapsaddle and Fargo Roads. This is a slow process but moving forward. Water District No. 15 is also being worked on, this will take more time, please be patient. The county must bring a water line (36 inches) before we can officially start but we have the income survey started and will proceed when we are able.
Have a  wonderful Spring and Summer and we will talk again in the Fall.


This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-ND


A Note from the Town Clerk
Hello there, the Town Clerk’s Office has been a very busy place with the dog licensing, marriage licensing and DEC permits along with taxes and many other functions.
Thank all of you who reported their new dogs, it has been a very successful postcard campaign. We have registered many new dogs and are so glad we have responsible owners who care for their dogs.
The DEC license program changed this past year, and it went better than expected, thank all of you for your patience as we went through the change from the paper previously used to copy paper for permits. I am still not sure if the paper was effective, I would love to hear your thoughts.
Again, with the help of Jane, our tax season went well, and we settled with the County without incident.
We are still working on cleaning and organizing the office, a never-ending task, just like home! 
Have a great summer and please stop in to say hi; we would love to see you.
Barb Radley
Town Clerk/Tax Collector
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REASSESSMENTS

I’m in the process of preparing for the 2026 reassessment.  I’m reviewing everyone’s inventory on their property.  I’m looking at aerial imagery to make sure I have everything accounted for, or removing items that may no longer be on the property.  This usually takes the better part of 6 months to complete.
Once I’ve completed the aerial imagery, I will follow up with any questions I may have by doing a drive by to answer my questions.
Keep in mind that this is still a seller’s market, meaning there’s not enough homes for the demand of people looking to buy.  The reassessment will be based on sales that have occurred over the prior 3 years.

Respectfully submitted
Lori Frongetta, Assessor
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Highway News Spring 2025 

 The first two months of the year have had snowplows out every day, not a lot of snow just enough with the wind blowing to keep roads a mess.  The salt shortage was a real issue for a lot of townships in the northeast of the country.  The good part for Stafford was the fact that in 2001 the Town Board decided to build a new storage facility on Sanders Road, allowing the town to have enough storage to make the season.  A huge Thank You to the Board at that time.  As we try to refill the barn, orders are taking months to just get a few loads. 

This year's road work will include Stone and oil treatments on Townline Rd, Roanoke Rd, East Bethany-LeRoy Rd to the Pavilion line, and Fox Place Rd. Hot black-top paving will be Mullen Rd and Morganville Rd, this is dependent on the state budget funding.  The state budget has remained flat for several years.  Fotch Rd will be also repaved this year from the water district 12 with the remaining funds from damages from installation work.   Buckley Rd will have some patchwork done on it.  I am hoping to do work on other roads, a lot is all depending on prices of materials.  I have had the guys fix and update road signs to meet the future sign requirements.   

 Emery Park will be receiving upgrades to the playground equipment, cement floor in the small pavilion and tennis court resurfacing.  The tennis court will also be striped for Pickle Ball.  Blacktopping will also be done at the Town Hall and Post Office.  These projects will be paid for by ARPA funds.  We have no dates set in stone for these projects.  We will all have to have some patience on the day it happens.  Trying to get a contractor, stone quarry, neighboring towns and mother nature to all come together for projects can be challenging at times.  I have great relationships with neighboring towns for trucks and equipment.   My highway crew are a great crew, so when it’s time we all get the job done.  I am starting to put together plans for 2026 road season and look forward to your support in the upcoming elections.  Any questions or concerns please reach out to me.   

Thank You 
Steven Boldt    
Highway Superintendent
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Morganville United Church of Christ
Town of Stafford Newsletter
April, 2025
 
     Morganville United Church of Christ, located at 8466 Morganville Road, invites you to come and check us out on Sunday’s at 10:00 AM. We are a church that is welcoming and affirming and non – judgmental.  In these difficult times of polarization and uncertainty, we offer an hour each week where you can forget all that, celebrate and feel God’s presence in our lives and just enjoy each other’s company. Our Director of Music, Caren Wade, will guarantee a pleasurable music experience as she leads the hymns on piano and organ. Visitors have described us as “friendly”, “happy”, “spiritual”.  Over and over, we have heard them say how the atmosphere makes them feel a “special sense of peace”. Dress leisurely and enjoy a stress – free hour. Pastor Jim Morasco also offers “spiritually based” discussion sessions to anyone seeking support and guidance along life’s journey.  To contact the church phone 585-813-7416.
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NEWS FROM STAFFORD FIRE DEPARTMENT
Stafford Fire Department, Inc. – As spring and summer approach we want all residents to stay safe. Remember the DEC’s statewide ban on brush burning is in effect from March 16 through May 14.
Test your carbon monoxide and smoke alarms regularly, and if they are battery operated change the batteries twice a year when you set your lock ahead in the spring and back in the fall.
Help us help you, the department provides blue reflective signs when requested. These signs assist the department in locating your residence in case of an emergency. Contact us if you are interested in a sign. 
We need you! If you are interested in firematic activities or emergency medical services, we can use you as a volunteer. Stop down on any Monday training night, look around, ask questions, we would be glad to meet you and answer your questions.
Recreation Hall rental: Large room $475.00, small room $125.00, outside pavilion $450.00. All rentals require a $300.00 deposit and proof of insurance. Members and not for profit groups are at a lower rate. 
From the whole department we wish each of you a safe and healthy spring and summer season!


ARTICLE FOR TOWN OF STAFFORD NEWSLETTER (April, 2025)
FROM THE STAFFORD PLANNING BOARD
One of the issues that the Planning Board has to consider when reviewing a proposal for development in the Town of Stafford is the degree of flood hazard for that particular site or property.  
County, state and federal officials for decades have been working to reduce the effects of severe weather and natural disasters. In the 1980’s, the Federal Emergency Management Administration (FEMA) released Flood Insurance Studies for all communities, identifying potential flood risks and establishing flood boundary maps.  These were very sketchy maps, and often were found to be inaccurate or incomplete, due to the limited scope of their studies.  Studies of streams in the Town of Stafford were very limited.
In March, FEMA released a new digital preliminary Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM) for Genesee County, including the Town of Stafford, for the public to see and comment on. The new map gives updated information about the community’s flood risk. The map also shows areas where flood insurance coverage may be required. Some areas of the new preliminary FIRM show major flood hazard changes compared to the maps that are in effect now. For example, all of Black Creek in the Town has now been studied in detail, as has Bigelow Creek, Oatka Creek, Horseshoe Lake, Godfreys Pond and others.
FEMA, the New York State DEC, and Genesee County officials are holding an Open House for residents to learn how they may be affected by the new flood mapping and what they can do to protect themselves. The Flood Risk and Insurance Open House will be held in person on
Thursday, May 15, 2025
3:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. EDT
at:
Genesee County Building #2
3837 West Main Street Road, 
Batavia, NY 14020

The Open House will not have a formal presentation. Residents can join at any time between 3:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. They can stay for any length of time. At this event, residents can talk one-on-one with FEMA representatives. They can learn more about their flood risk and potential changes to their flood insurance rates and requirements. If you already have flood insurance, please bring a copy of your declaration page. Residents can also see preliminary versions of the FIRM and the Flood Insurance Study (FIS) report through a link that has been posted on the Town of Stafford website.  All residents are encouraged to view the newly proposed mapping and attend the Open House to ask questions and find out how it may affect property that you own in the Town.
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